
 
 
 
 
11th ICAANE, Tuesday 3 - Saturday 7 APRIL 2018, at the LMU Munich  
 
Contact: icaane2018@lmu.de  
 

The Organizing Committee invites all scholars working on subjects related to Near Eastern 

Archaeology to participate in the 11th International Congress on the Archaeology of the Ancient 

Near East (ICAANE), which will take place at the LMU Munich (Ludwig-Maximilians-

Universität München) from 3–7 April 2018. 

 

The 11th ICAANE will cover all aspects of the archaeology of the Near East, from prehistoric to 

Islamic times, from archaeological fieldwork to art historical, historical and philological studies, as 

well as cultural heritage. 

 

We are looking forward to welcoming you all in Munich! 
 
The updated programme is now online:  
http://www.icaane2018.vorderas-archaeologie.uni-muenchen.de/index.html 
 
There will be changes in the programme due to cancellations and other reasons. They will be 
announced via Twitter and in Munich University on large screens. 
 
We ask all participants, especially the chair persons, to read carefully the following information. 
 
 
Information for Chair Persons 
- Please introduce the speaker with a few words. 
- At the beginning of the session and of the subsequent lectures make sure that the 



audience is seated and ready as quickly as possible so that the lecture can begin on 
time. 
- The time limit of a single lecture is 20 min, followed by 10 min of discussion. The time 
limit of 30 minutes in total has to be respected. Please remind the speaker after 20 
minutes that he or she should bring his or her talk to an end; do not let the speaker talk 
for more than 25 minutes. 
- If the lecture and discussion lasts less than 30 minutes, wait until the time indicated in 
the programme before introducing the next speaker. Please do not start earlier. 
- If a paper is cancelled, please announce a break of 30 minutes. Do not switch to the 
next paper. 
- You are responsible for managing the discussion following the talk. In case nobody 
dares to ask the first question, please have at least one question prepared. 

Information for Speakers 
- Lectures should not last longer than 20 minutes, followed by 10 minutes discussion. 
- Please have your presentation ready on a USB-stick in powerpoint or pdf format and 
deliver the stick well ahead of the time of your talk (at the very latest at the beginning of 
the break before your talk) to the responsible person in your lecture room. 
-You can check your presentation in the Speakers’ Office (A 120) beforehand. You will 
also be able to print your paper there. 
 
Information for Poster Presentations 
- Please exhibit your poster as soon as you have registered. Pin boards will be available. 
- The Poster Sessions are scheduled for Friday, 1-2 pm and 6-7 pm. Please be near your 
poster during this time. 
- Poster presenters are welcome to put up their posters from Tuesday 9 am onwards. 
- A poster evaluation committee will choose the best poster and announce the winner and 
present the prize during the reception on Friday evening (among others a 100,- € book 
voucher by BAR Publishing). 
 
 

Adelheid Otto and Michael Herles for the Organizing committee 


